



Connection

the official newsletter of Pioneer Bible Camp

Fall 2025

Dear Pioneer Bible Camp Members, Supporters, Staff, Campers and Friends,

We trust this finds you well and enjoying this Fall Season with all that it entails! We had an amazing summer of camps - Thanks be to our God for His Faithfulness and the Courage2Serve! Our theme verse this summer was II Timothy 1:7 (NKJV): For God has not given us a spirit of fear, but of power and of love and of a sound mind. It is because of God's power that we can serve at camp and it is how we are able to move forward in the days to come.

I was blessed to have and work with a very positive and dedicated group of Cabin Leaders, Program Coordinators and LITs both returning and new, right from a very productive and meaningful Staff Training all the way through to the end of Family Camp! Our Kitchen Crews, Camp Speakers, Nurses, Lifeguard and Maintenance Men all did a fantastic job, and really leaned in during their respective week(s) of service! Each week was outstanding and rewarding in its own way, filled with exciting activities, enthusiastic worship, great food, learning more about Jesus, reconnecting with friends and making new ones, decisions to follow Jesus and several baptisms!

During our three weeks of camp this summer we welcomed a total of 142 campers, which was an increase of approximately 40 more campers from the summer before - Praise The Lord!! Campers - Keep on inviting your friends, classmates, cousins and neighbours! We also welcomed a total of 41 people to our Family Camp that we held at the end of July!

One of our campers, April, had this to say about camp:

"My cabin leaders that I have had are always loving, welcoming, and kind. I like bringing friends from my school with me, because then we get to learn more about God, and they can tell others about Him and about camp too. It's also so fun to meet new friends."

Thank you for your prayers and support. Both are so valuable and needed, and we are grateful to continue partnering with you in the ministry of Pioneer Bible Camp!

In His Service,

Dave Armbruster Director - Pioneer Bible Camp ioneer Bible Camp Annual General Meeting October 25, 2025 7 PM at Redwater Alliance Church Coffee and Dessert to Follow!